
The blame game over the EU

The official UK government wants a deal. Some of the Ministers want to avoid
the blame for break down of the talks. As a result the talks continue after
we were promised we would be getting ready for a WTO exit. This is holding
the UK back, and diverting Whitehall attention from the many wins we can
achieve if we just leave.

It is silly to carry on talking just to try to avoid the blame for breakdown.
If there is no deal after all the wasted time so far, both sides will blame
the other. Most people will lay the blame on the side they oppose, whatever
the alleged or actual news background to the final break. I and many
Brexiteers have seen enough to know the EU has never negotiated in good
faith. It has peppered its statements with making it clear the UK must be
seen to lose from exit. It has failed to accept that the UK voted to be free
of EU laws, budget demands and their Court. It cannot even accept we will run
our own fishery. The EU has never agreed to implement the clear requirement
of the EU’s own Treaty to pursue friendly relations with a neighbour based
around free trade, nor to implement that part of the Withdrawal Agreement and
Political declaration.

I want us to leave on WTO terms. I want us to cut tariffs on imports from non
EU countries where we have been made to pay high tariffs on food, but to
impose these new lower tariffs on the EU. This will allow us to rebuild our
market share of food and fish. If we do not have all the boats to catch as
much fish as the EU currently catches in our waters, then let us rebuild our
over fished seas with more fish stock whilst we expand our own fishing fleet.

During our time enmeshed in the nets of endless EU red tape we have lost
large amounts of market share in food and some manufactures. Let us follow a
policy aiming to rebuild our home position with laws, budgets and incentives
which suit us.
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